
OLD BUSINESS {{item.number}}

       
       COMMITTEE MEMORANDUM

TO: Public Safety and Neighborhood Quality of Life Committee Members

FROM: Eric Carpenter, City Manager

DATE: April 9, 2025

TITLE: DISCUSS REORIENTING THE CITY'S CODE DEPARTMENT TO ADOPT A MORE 
PROACTIVE RATHER THAN REACTIVE APPROACH TO ENFORCEMENT AND 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT.

RECOMMENDATION

The Administration recommends a discussion regarding the perception of the Code Compliance 
Department (Department) as having a reactive approach and the data regarding the breakdown 
of proactive versus reactive investigations.  Once these items are discussed, we recommend to 
conclude this item, and hopefully the Department will have demonstrated their continuing efforts 
for a proactive approach to enforcement and community engagement.

BACKGROUND/HISTORY

On December 11, 2024 City Commission meeting, at the request of Commissioner Tanya K. 
Bhatt, the Mayor and City Commission (City Commission) referred agenda item C4 O to the Public 
Safety and Neighborhood Quality of Life Committee (PSNQLC) to discuss re-orienting the City’s 
Code Department to adopt a proactive rather than reactive approach to enforcement and 
community engagement.

The item was discussed at the January 29, 2025 PSNQLC meeting and at the request of the 
sponsor, item to return to next Committee agenda for further discussion and for Code Compliance 
to provide a breakdown of the proactive investigations.  At the request of the sponsor, item was 
deferred to April 9, 2025.

ANALYSIS

Code Compliance has transitioned over the years to a more proactive approach to addressing 
quality-of-life concerns, with the majority of investigations initiated by staff observations rather 
than waiting for public complaints.  A significant evolution happened during and after the 
pandemic as the Department was forced to proactively engage with businesses and individuals 
as orders changed on weekly if not daily basis.

In both 2023 and 2024, an impressive 88% of investigations were proactive, initiated through staff 
efforts to identify potential violations before they become larger issues, while 12% were complaint-
driven.  This consistent approach reflects the Department’s dedication to maintaining community 
standards and resolving issues efficiently, reducing the need for residents to file complaints.

Attached herein are the types of proactive investigations conducted by Code Compliance from 
January 1, 2024 – December 31, 2024. 



FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

N/A

Does this Ordinance require a Business Impact Estimate?  
(FOR ORDINANCES ONLY)

The Business Impact Estimate (BIE) was published on .  
See BIE at: https://www.miamibeachfl.gov/city-hall/city-clerk/meeting-notices/

FINANCIAL INFORMATION

CONCLUSION

To sustain and build on the success of our proactive efforts, the Code Compliance Department 
will continue to prioritize proacive investigations as a cornerstone of its operations.

Applicable Area 

Citywide

Is this a “Residents Right to Know” item, 
pursuant to City Code Section 2-17?

Is this item related to a G.O. Bond 
Project? 

Yes No

Was this Agenda Item initially requested by a lobbyist which, as defined in Code Sec. 2-481, 
includes a principal engaged in lobbying?  No

If so, specify the name of lobbyist(s) and principal(s):  

Department

https://www.miamibeachfl.gov/city-hall/city-clerk/meeting-notices/


Code Compliance

Sponsor(s)

Commissioner Tanya K. Bhatt

Co-sponsor(s)

Condensed Title

Ref: PSNQLC - Re-Orienting the City's Code Comp. Dept. to Adopt Proactive Rather Than 
Reactive Apch. to Enf. (Bhatt)


